THE KATE EDGER EDUCATIONAL CHARITABLE TRUST

MacANDREW AWARD IN PERFORMING ARTS

PURPOSE

This award arises from a donation from the Titirangi and Blockhouse Bay Branch of the New Zealand Women's Institute and is in memory of Mrs Macandrew, a long-time member and benefactor of the Branch and a talented pianist. It is to assist a woman enrolled in the third year of the Bachelor of Performing and Screen Arts at Unitec. The successful candidate must live in West Auckland.

Closing date: 2 November 2020

REGULATIONS

- 1. One award of up to \$5,000 will be available for offer annually to assist with payment of fees.
- 2. Applicants for the Macandrew Award in Performing Arts must be:
 - a) women;
 - b) New Zealand Citizens or **Permanent** Residents;
 - c) Enrolled full time in the third year of the Performing and Screen Arts Programme at Unitec;
- 3. In making these awards, the selection committee shall give consideration to:
 - a) the applicant's academic record; (for the purpose of this award, academic merit will be assessed from the GPA or GPE obtained over the applicant's first two years of graded study in the Performing and Screen Arts Programme at Unitec);
 - b) the applicant's referee's report;
 - c) the applicant's need for financial assistance;
 - d) the applicant's aspirations for the future;
 - e) any special circumstances, e.g. family responsibilities, personal disability, considered relevant.
- 4. These awards may be held concurrently with an award of equal or higher value if the regulations for that award so permit.
- 5. The MacAndrew Award in Performing Arts shall be paid in one instalment on presentation of proof of enrolment as a full time student in the third year of the Bachelor of Performing and Screen Arts at Unitec.
- 6. The successful applicant is required to complete her year of study and make a brief report at the end of this study. Failure to complete two full consecutive semesters will require refund of the full value of the award.

ENQUIRIES

Enquiries to: Katrina Ford, awards@kateedgertrust.org.nz or to Helena Finau-Hakalo hfinauhakalo@unitec.ac.nz

Closing date: 2 November 2020